

ORCHARD VIEW SCHOOLS

BOARD OF EDUCATION

Orchard View High School – Community Room

16 N. Quarterline Road

Muskegon, Michigan 49442

MINUTES . WORKING SESSION
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE

February 13, 2017 @ 6:30 p.m.
  I.
  ROUTINE BUSINESS:
  a.   Call to Order
Meeting called to Order @ 6:30p.m by President, T. Joppie
  b.   Roll Call

Members Present: T. Joppie, B. Zitka, J. Hallberg, L. Johnson, C. Bankhead and J. Taylor
        Members Absent:  C. Overla

  c.   Public Comment - None
II.
  PRESENTATIONS:
a. Cardinal Update – Rita Olejarczyk shared that Eureka Math is being piloted and math assessments that have been administered are revealing good positive growth at Cardinal. 
Mrs. Hodge and Mr. Grugett talked about the initiatives taking place this year which include Phonics First, Project BEST, and being awarded the 2 year Systems of Care Grant which will provide a school based Mental Health Clinician, a Wraparound Coordinator, a Parent Outreach Specialist and a Student Mentor.  
Mrs. Hodge discussed reasons behind declining enrollment at Cardinal Elementary.
b. Bond Refunding Ratification Resolution – Kim Bidwell reviewed the Bond Refunding Ratification Resolution with the Board. This is an overall savings to the taxpayers of $1,091,000 and will be put to vote at the February 20, 2017 Regular Board Meeting.
c. Tower Pinkster/OAK – Steve Hoekzema and Josh Syzmanski provided a Power Point presentation of their in-depth assessment of all Orchard View facilities and properties.  Areas in need of repair/updates were identified and prioritized for Board members.  
d. Timely Individual Education Planning Meetings – Jim Nielsen reported that the ESU had received a letter from the Michigan Department of Education stating that Orchard View was found to have 13 instances of noncompliance for Timely Individualized Educational Planning Meetings in FFY 2014.  Reasons for the noncompliance and steps taken to assure future compliance were discussed.
e. MiCI (Mildly Cognitively Impaired) – Jim Nielsen met with Katie Slaghuis and Shannon DeLora from the Muskegon Intermediate School District, MiCI program, to discuss the possibility of them renting an OVHS classroom for the MiCI program on a one year trial basis.  The room would house 10-12 MiCI students in the a.m. and another class of 10-12 MiCI students in the afternoon.  The Board agreed to rent the classroom per the MAISD’s request.
    III.
   DISCUSSION:
a. Schools of Choice – Superintendent Nielsen proposed his School of Choice openings for the 2017/2018 school year and informed the Board members of the Schools of Choice Resolution that will be voted on at the February 20, 2017 Regular Board Meeting.
IV.
   SUPERINTENDENT’S ITEMS:
a.  Mr. Nielsen is very pleased that Cardinal Elementary has been awarded the Systems of Care Grant and appreciates everyone who participated in the interview.
b. Mr. Nielsen invited the board to attend the Mock Rock Event hosted by the Orchard View Education Foundation. The event will be held February 22, 2017 in the OVHS Auditorium at 6:30 p.m.

 V.
   BOARD PRESIDENT’S ITEMS:
a.  President Joppie reminded everyone of the Superintendent Evaluation training at the ISD on Thursday, February 16th @ 6:00 p.m.
 VI.       BOARD MEMBERS’ ITEMS: 
a.  Latesha Johnson stated that Katie Flynn from the ISD participated in the OV Shadow a Student and was overjoyed with the experience.  She said the students and staff were so friendly and welcoming.
b.  Jackie Hallberg thanked Jim Nielsen and Doug Wood for coming out to support the OVHS Interact Club fundraiser and it was a great success.

c.  Bruce Zitka added that the MY Way Wrestlers had 3 girls take first place and 3 boys take first place at last week’s competition.
 VII.       ADJOURNMENT

   Motion to adjourn:

   Motion:  J. Hallberg


Support:  J. Hallberg

Carried: 6-0
   Meeting adjourned @ 8:38 p.m. by President, T. Joppie.

